



700 University Avenue, Toronto, Ontario M5G 1X6

Tel: 416-592-3546 Fax: 416-592-8519 randy.pugh@opg.com

September 8, 2008

VIA COURIER and RESS

Ms Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms Walli:

Re: Board File No. EB-2008-0280

Participation of Ontario Power Generation Inc.

Please find attached Ontario Power Generation Inc.'s Request for Participation in Board process EB-2008-0052. This process will develop guidelines for the pre-approval of long-term gas supply and/or upstream transportation contracts for natural gas utilities.

If there are any questions with respect to this request, please do not hesitate to contact me at (416) 592-3546.

Best Regards,

[Original signed by]

Randy Pugh Regulatory Affairs Manager - Accounting

Encl.

IN THE MATTER OF a notice of process to develop guidelines for the preapproval of long-term gas supply and/or upstream transportation contracts ("LTC Guidelines")

Request for Participation of Ontario Power Generation Inc.

- 1. Ontario Power Generation Inc. ("OPG") hereby requests participant status from the Ontario Energy Board in the above referenced matter.
- 2. As a major gas consumer in the Province, OPG has an interest in these proceedings.
- 3. OPG intends to participate in the Board's process and reserves the right to address any issues it deems material to its interests with respect to the process.
- 4. OPG does not intend to seek an award of costs.
- 5. OPG requests copies of all materials relevant to the process.
- 6. All correspondence relating to these proceedings should be addressed to:

Mr. Garry Hendel Senior Advisor, Regulatory Affairs Ontario Power Generation Inc. 700 University Avenue, H18-C1 Toronto, Ontario M5G 1X6 Email address: garry.hendel@opg.com

Telephone: (416) 592-6054 Fax: (416) 592-8519

All of which is respectfully submitted,

[Original signed by]

Randy Pugh Regulatory Affairs Manager - Accounting